
Treasurer’s Report for AGM November 2020 

Overview 

Financially another good year for Busy Beavers. Income was £11,173.67 more than expenses 

mainly due to a large donation of £8,221.00. Funding was £3,212.71 more than staff and 

rent costs which puts the playgroup in a comfortable position going forward. 

Income 

The group received funding and fees of £66,452.43 which is 85.9% of the total income of 

£77,350.99. A generous donation of £8,221 was made by School Lane pre-school who 

unfortunately had to close due to not being able to form a Committee. Fundraising from 

various cake sales, selling Halloween sweets, parties, raffles and the Christmas Fayre raised 

a total of £2,663.59 which after costs made a profit of £2,079.98 which is fantastic. 

Expenses 

The biggest expense continues to be staff wages but this is unavoidable.  2019-2020 saw an 

increase of £5,517 on last year mainly due to a system change which meant that holiday 

payments weren’t made in August 2019 but paid in March to now fall in line with the 

financial year; plus there was a 6.2% wage increase.  Rent has stayed the same at £700 per 

month, but due to the Lockdown the rent for May was waived so a total of £7,700 was paid 

this year. 

Bank Account 

Current balance is £42,563.01 and is £9,216 more than last year.  £2,116.52 has been 

transferred into the business savings account for the redundancy funds - this now has a 

balance of £19,763.30 

Forecast 

With COVID-19 very much affecting any fund raising this year, including not being able to do 

the annual Christmas Fayre, I feel we will very much need to focus our attention on thinking 

out of the box and coming up with inventive ways of raising the much needed funds that the 

pre-school require.  

We are currently low on the number of children on the books. NCC funding is already 

£2,341.06 lower and fees £451.60 lower making a total of £2792.66 reduction in funding in 

the first 2 months of the new academic year.  

With staff costs around the same amount as last year and the minimum wage predicted to 

increase to around £9.21, (c. 5.6% increase), we really do need every penny we can get.  

We are lucky in the fact we do currently have a healthy bank balance.  However, if NCC 

funding continues to decrease at the current rate then we could find ourselves in a very 

different position in a year’s time. 

 

Colleen Girling 

Treasurer, Busy Beavers Playgroup Committee 



 






